September 5th, 2023
Village of Benson Board of Trustees Meeting.

Called to order by Mayor Chris Mullins
Roll Call-Neil Heineke, Julie Wolf and Morgan Koehler absent
Nate Waldschmidt made motion to approve minutes, seconded by Roger
Nenne.

Discussed more on the Dog Leash Ordinance. Will need to explore more on what the ordinance will be. Will have special meeting for ordinance. Will discuss more at next meeting.

Also discussed having special meeting on a park board for the duties and responsibilities of the park board.

Ambulance is hosting a class for EMT training starting Monday September  $11^{th}$ . They have had 7 people sign up (2 from Benson, 1 from Roanoke, and 4 from Flanagan).

Spray patching will be done this fall. There are spots marked in town that need done.

Hydrant Flushing will start on October  $2^{nd}$  through October  $6^{th}$ . Notice will be posted.

The TV has been purchased for the  $150^{th}$  flash drive for the Village Hall. There was a meeting on Wednesday September  $6^{th}$  at village hall with Bruce Tallyn Sr. to decide where to place the TV monitor.

Board is looking at the date of October 15<sup>th</sup> for the Board picnic at the park. Will discuss at next meeting. Everybody will look at their calendar to see if it works for everyone.

Audit for year end of April 30, 2023 was presented. Auditor was pleased to report that no discrepancies arose during the course of the audit.

We still have 2 outstanding water bills. Richard Burmood and Liz Miller. These will be shut off on Wednesday September 6th if they are not paid.

Nate Waldschmidt made motion to adjourn meeting, seconded by Josh Brown.